
Urban Form and Corporate Strategic Development                   ​Memo 
City Planning  
 

 
June 20, 2019 
 
To: Rick Preston 

Executive Director 
UDI Edmonton Region 

 
From: Mustapha Makhdoom 

Design and Construction Standards Program Manager, UFCSD 
Subject: COE Development Inspections - Steel Trowels 

 
 

 
Just a reminder, a steel trowel finish is not permissible for air-entrained concrete as per the CSA 
Standards: “A steel trowel finish shall not be applied to air-entrained concrete”. For further 
reference, please see Section 7.6.4.3.2 of the 2014 CSA Standards.  
 
Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
Thanks, 
 

 
 
Mustapha Makhdoom, P.Eng, MBA 
Design and Construction Standards Program Manager, Development Inspections 
Subdivision and Development Coordination 
Urban Form and Corporate Strategic Development 
 
 
 
 


